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Reckitt – Recall of Enfamil Prosobee® Simply Plant-Based Infant Formula 

• On February 20, 2023, Reckitt announced a consumer level recall of two batches of ProSobee 
Simply Plant-Based Infant Formula due to a possibility of cross-contamination with Cronobacter 
sakazakii.  
 

• No other ProSobee Simply Plant-Based Infant Formula batches or other Reckitt products are 
impacted. 
 

• ProSobee Simply Plant-Based Infant Formula was manufactured between August 2022 and 
September 2022. The products were distributed through retail stores nationwide in the U.S., 
Guam, and Puerto Rico. All product distributed went through extensive testing and tested negative 
for the bacteria.  

 
Product Description Lot# (Use by Date) 

ProSobee Simply Plant-Based Infant Formula, 12.9 
oz container 

ZL2HZF (3/1/2024) 

ZL2HZZ (3/1/2024) 

 
• Per Rickett, Cronobacter bacteria can cause severe, life-threatening infections or meningitis. 

Symptoms of sepsis and meningitis may include poor feeding, irritability, temperature changes, 
jaundice, grunting breaths and abnormal movements. Cronobacter infection may also cause 
bowel damage and may spread through the blood to other parts of the body.  
 

• To date, no illnesses or adverse events have been reported. 
 

• Consumers who purchased ProSobee Simply Plant-Based Infant Formula should check the 
bottom of the can to identify whether the batch number is affected.  
 

• Anyone with recalled product should dispose of the product or return to the place of purchase for 
a refund. 
 

• Parents or caregivers who may have already fed their baby the affected formula should contact 
their physician or health care provider if they have experienced any problems that may be related 
to using the recalled product. 
 

• For any questions regarding this recall, contact Rickett by phone at 1-800-479-0551, by email at 
consumer.relations@rb.com or visit Enfamil’s website here for more information. 

https://www.fda.gov/safety/recalls-market-withdrawals-safety-alerts/reckitt-recalls-two-batches-prosobee-129-oz-simply-plant-based-infant-formula-because-possible
https://www.enfamil.com/products/enfamil-prosobee-formula/powder-can-20-9-oz-can/
https://www.enfamil.com/products/enfamil-prosobee-formula/powder-can-20-9-oz-can/
https://www.enfamil.com/prosobee-recall-2023/

